
    
U.S. Department                                         
of Transportation   
Pipeline and Hazardous  
Materials Safety Administration 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL TO:  mark.materna@magellanlp.com 
 
September 29, 2020 
 
Mark Materna   
Director, Pipeline Integrity 
Magellan Midstream Partners, L.P. 
One Williams Center 
P.O. Box 22186 
Tulsa, OK  74172-2186 
 
RE:  Longhorn Mitigation Plan (LMP) Changes 
 
Dear Mr. Materna: 
 
PHMSA Office of Pipeline Safety (OPS) Central Region has received your letter dated, June 2, 
2020, regarding proposed changes in the capacity of the Longhorn Pipeline (Longhorn) refined 
products system from Odessa to El Paso.   Item 31 of the Longhorn Mitigation Plan (LMP) 
commitments includes performance of a surge pressure analysis for proposed capacity increases.  
Magellan Midstream Partners, L.P. (Magellan) provided the results of a surge pressure analysis 
modeling the proposed increased flowrate and the mitigation measures to prevent pressure 
excursions above allowable limits.   
 
Based on a review of the information provided, the identified mitigation measures address the 
operational scenarios modeled in the surge analysis at the proposed increased capacity.  
Therefore, the identified surge pressure mitigation measures are acceptable to OPS Central 
Region.  Furthermore, OPS Central Region concurs with updating the Longhorn Mitigation 
Plan’s description of the Odessa to El Paso refined products system capacities. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gregory Ochs 
Acting Director, Central Region, OPS 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration    

901 Locust Street, Suite 480 
Kansas City, MO 64106 
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